
28 April 2021 

Oscar 
fyi-request-14939-5f0858e4@requests.fyi.org.nz 

Kia ora Oscar 

IR-01-21-9157 

Thank you for your Official Information Act 1982 (OIA) request dated 17 March 
2021, you requested the following information: 

I request a copy of the document ''Appendix A - Offences which Police may 
refer to Te Pae Oranga providers". Page 1 of 12 of this document is circulating 
on social media, including Simeon Brown MP's latest Facebook post. 

I have considered your r:equest and offer the following response. 

Te Pae Oranga is an lwi/Maori-led, restorative principled approach to practice 
used as an alternative to prosecution that holds offenders to account and 
enables them to put right the harm caused by their offending. It is available to 
people of all ethnicities. Te Pae Oranga has been robustly evaluated and found 
to be effective alternative justice resolution, across all ages, genders, and 
ethnicities, reducing the harm from re-offending by 22.25 percent more than that 
of matched contemporaries who did not participate in a Te Pae Oranga panel. 

As requested, we have attached Appendix A which contains a list of offences 
that may be referred to Te Pae Oranga (See Eligibility criteria and Exemptions 
excerpt from the Te Pae Oranga Policy, below). 

The common law authority of Police discretion over charging decisions enables 
police officers to use their discretion to select the most appropriate course of 
action; taking into account the individual circumstances of the offending, the 
views of the victim, and the public interest considerations for or against 
prosecution as set out in the Solicitor-General's Prosecution Guidelines. All 
cases considered for Te Pae Oranga are carefully assessed for 
appropriateness. 
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